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Principal’s
Word

31% December, 2021
Dear fellow students and parents,

Hi everyone! Time flies, and new year is upon us again! With the epidemic COVID-19 in the last two years,
we have been forced to live in a “new normal”. We thought that we would be “downshifting” with half-day classes
and many restrictions in our daily lives, but we are always busy and the days are going fast...... It is hoped that we
will all live with peace with the God's guidance!

Reviewing on the development of school in 2021, apart from continuing to work hard on the development of
learning and teaching, we would like to thank everyone for participating in the 60" anniversary celebration of the
school! The 60™ Anniversary Sports Day was originally planned, but there is little chance to host unfortunately due
to various epidemic restrictions. Although the 60" anniversary celebration is coming to an end, I am glad to see
students, parents and alumni participating in with great enthusiasm and talent, showing the true character of “Faith
Love Men”, and making the school celebration more glorious with beautiful memories. May we all continue to
walk with the Lord and gather our strength to stride forward together into the next 60 years!

On the days between the year ends and the new year begins, let us also make a foresight on 2022! What are
your New Year wishes? I believe that children would like to have more time to play without too much homework,
to get good grades and to admit to their ideal secondary school......Parents would like their children to be obedient,
to grow up healthily and have a bright future, and to live and work in peace and happy with their family and
friends...... Teachers want their students to be successful in their studies, to work smoothly with their jobs, and to
live harmoniously and healthily with their families......In this virtual generation and in the real world, I wish you
all to be blessed in every aspects with the God's grace - to have the ability pursuing your dreams of
childhood/adulthood/middle age/old age, and to be spiritually and physically fulfilled! “Never too old to learn” and
“No pain, no gain”. Just praying is surely not enough. We all need to be learnt humbly, and striving to seeck
knowledge and truth, understand the world, cultivate correct values and positive life. Recently, I was walking down
the street and was studying the difference between “restaurant” and “bing sutt”.

The word "peace" is worth a thousand dollars. “Peace is a blessing.” Everyone wants peace in the family and
the nation, but how can we have peace? There are some words in the Bible about peace, and I hope the words can
encourage all of us in the new year:

T May the Lord's approval be resting on you and may he give you peace. (Numbers 6:26)

T Put yourself now in a right relation with him and be at peace: so will you do well in your undertakings. (Job
22:21)

T And the peace of God, which is deeper than all knowledge, will keep your hearts and minds in Christ Jesus.
(Philippians 4:7)

T Now the Lord of peace himself give you peace at all times and in every way. May the Lord be with you all.
(2 Thessalonians 3:16)

T And I will give you peace in the land, and you will take your rest and no one will give you cause for fear; and I
will put an end to all evil beasts in the land, and no sword of war will go through your land. (Leviticus 26:6)

T May peace be with you; my peace I give to you: I give it not as the world gives. Let not your heart be troubled;
let it be without fear. (John 14:27)

T 1 have said all these things to you so that in me you may have peace. In the world you have trouble: but take
heart! I have overcome the world. (John 16:33)

Wishing you all have a healthy, peaceful and prosperous New Year! May the Lord bless you all for the
New Year with peace!

Warm wishes,

7 Principal Chiu
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